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Welcome:  Judge Carlin called the meeting to order and attendees introduced themselves.
Review of minutes:  Judge Carlin initiated a review of the minutes from the previous meeting on March 1, 2012.

Motion to approve

Seconded

No opposed

Motion Carried

College Reorganization:  Dr. Worch informed the committee that Edison State College has reorganized and now has four academic areas.  Our department of Law and Public Service Programs is now located in the School of Business and Technology.  Dr.  John Meyer is the Associate Dean of the School of Business and Technology.

Assessments:  Dr. Worch commented that the Paralegal Studies Program and the other programs in the Law and Public Service Programs rated well with SACS regarding assessments.  Edison State College must overcome an integrity violation and provide proof over the last five years that students are living up to learning outcomes and program outcomes.  Every department must provide documentation regarding standard assignments, testing, and grading for each state learning outcome.  

For each course, the professor is recording how many scored 80% or higher on the designated assignments and how many received 80% or higher in the course.  The results are entered into the TED SPOL database that Edison is utilizing.  If a score is below 80%, we need to explain why it is short and implement a plan of action for improvement.  Dr. Worch commented that the Paralegal Studies Program is in very good shape regarding assessments.

Dr. Worch added that the standard assignments which measure each learning outcome do not interfere with academic freedom.  Professors are not prevented from going beyond those assignments if they wish.  

The Law & Public Service Programs are also using Canvas as a means to keep records.  These records assist in knowing if we are on track.  Edison State College will share results with SACS by the end of November 2012.  SACS will visit Edison for review next April in 2013. 
New State Frameworks:  The Paralegal Studies Program learning outcomes have been updated to reflect program and learning outcome revisions recommended by Florida’s Department of Education for the academic year of 2013 – 2014.  The new learning outcomes will be presented to the curriculum committee for approval effective Fall 2013.

Business Law:  There has been a discussion to relocate the Business Law class from Paralegal control to Business.  Professor Conwell stated that it is essential to paralegal students that a professor with a Juris Doctorate teach Business Law in a perspective geared toward legal students rather than a professor with a Master’s in Business Administration teaching from a business perspective. 

Edison State College administration listens to the advice of Advisory Committees.  Members of the Paralegal Advisory Committee are concerned about the future of Business Law and will defer any decisions until after the advisory committee members have been consulted by Douglas Nay, Department Chair of the Business Department.

Judge Carlin made a motion to include in the minutes the Paralegal Advisory Committee’s appreciation of Kim Gresham’s involvement at Edison State College and assistance in promoting the Paralegal Studies Program.  Kim will be leaving Edison on December 15, 2012 after 24 years with the college.  Motion was seconded.  All in favor.  No opposed.  Motion carried.

Certificate in Paralegal Studies:  While attending the AAfPE Conference, Professor Conwell attended a discussion regarding offering certificates for Paralegal Studies.  They recommended the programs consult with paralegal faculty and advisory committees.  Students with a Bachelor’s degree would only have to take the core courses.  

Requirements may include an Associate in Arts degree or a Bachelor’s degree from a regionally accredited institution.  A plus would be that the Paralegal Studies Program would have more total completers.  Also, Edison would receive more money from the state for students completing the certificate.

American Association for Paralegal Education Conference:  Professor Conwell recently attended the AAfPE annual conference in Savannah, Georgia.  She attended workshops including copyright law, online instruction, adjunct faculty connection, and the millennial generation.  She also learned that George Washington University has a program in Tanzania to assist in legal education there.

Paralegal Club:   The Paralegal Club continues to support the After the Rain charity.  The club will prepare a Thanksgiving basket with donations received and enter the annual Thanksgiving basket competition.  They also will donate to a charity for the Christmas holiday.

Paralegal Internship Course Completion:  The internship core course must be completed after 18 hours of paralegal classes have been completed.  Only 72% of paralegal students are actually completing the internship course, so 28% are not graduating from the program.  Why are 28% of the students dropping out at the end?  Some reasons include the following:  students have health issues, students experience a family crisis, students have been incarcerated, and some students have become homeless.  Since the internship course is near the end of the degree, some students are hired by the law firm and do not complete the class.  Students initially meet with Professor Conwell and then do not complete the paperwork or portfolio.  Professor Conwell added that students who graduate end up doing well in their professional lives.

Mary Lou Breaz offered a suggestion about pairing a paralegal student with a current paralegal mentor to introduce the student to a law office.  

Conclusion:  Judge Carlin thanked all for coming and concluded the meeting.

